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The primary project objective is to provide a grade-separated pedestrian crossing over the 110-foot wide
roadway for safety reasons (conflict avoidance), but also for shortening the signal cycle. Considering a
no-build scenario, at the 3.5 fps walking rate for healthy individuals, that would result in a pedestrian
phase of the signal at 31 seconds (or 2.5 for older or mobility impaired at 44 seconds), meaning traffic
delay. Anticipated greenway use, measured near Gold Mine park is around 130 users a day and it is
reasonable to expect a similar, if not higher count at the intersection. This could add upwards of 30-60
minutes of extra cycle length per day along with its associated ripples East and West on 20 as well as onto
PIB. Based on the pedestrian phase effects at the intersection, the grade-separated solution is a reasonable,
efficient and safer alternative.

DESIGN PHASE:

Location and Alignment: The bridge layout, including ramps were designed to take advantage of both the
termini of the greenway connections (both northside and southside) as well as the topography in the
location currently proposed. At the time the location was selected, the south side of SR20 was purchased
by the city from JW Trucks and the north side was the subject of development interest after the highway
widening impacted the northwest corner of Stanley and 20. The ramps were chosen to makeup grade due
to the drop in elevation from the E-Center running north and then turning west across 20 to shorten the
ramp while meeting ADA slope standards that have been applied to the greenway design. The ramp
alignment on the north side also seeks to honor the original Town Center Master Plan destination of the
church parking (used for concert parking currently)

Material Selection: The prestressed concrete design was selected during the scoping phase of the project
in 2022 as a cost-effective material that does not need as much maintenance as powder coated steel truss,
notably over the highway. Lead time, life-cycle cost, appearance and ease of construction are all

improved with concrete components. Using pre-stressed concrete instead of steel construction allows
many of the downsides of metal to be avoided.

Architectural finishes and aesthetic considerations were then contemplated to provide a form noteworthy
of its location of arriving in Sugar Hill. Balancing form and function, the design intent of the bridge
seeks to functionally convey pedestrians across the expanse of Highway 20, it also communicates the
sense of arrival to a unique place with message of genetic strands that gives Sugar Hill its own DNA. The
ribbons also hint at our walkable, vibrant greenway as well as the hills that are often claimed to be “the
Hill where the Sugar Spilled.” The steel tube that make up the ribbons are designed by Henry Steel,
whose forms give many of the overpass structures on interstates in metro Atlanta a decorative
enhancement. A lighter color for the bents and abutments made the foundations less imposing and the
lighting components are more modern in shape and form.

The project has been fully designed and permitted through the Georgia Department of Transportation.















